

March 6, 2012

To: The City of Rochester Hills, City Council

At this time we, Kensington Forest Homeowners Association, request the opportunity to be added to the agenda for the March 19th, 2012 City Council meeting. As that time we would like to submit a resolution for the Kensington Forest HOA for the purpose of participating in the Michigan Department of Natural Resources (MDNR) Canadian Goose Nest Destruction Program.

Due to residential complaints, personal property damage and damage to open space areas we have participated in this program since the 2000 calendar year. During this period of time we have found that our over population of Canadian Geese has been drastically reduced. Also, during this time we have engaged in harassment methods, exclusion techniques and habitat modification in accordance within the guidelines and recommendations of the Michigan DNR.

In order to continue the Canadian Goose Nest Destruction Program we would urge the Rochester Hills City council to pass a five year resolution from 20012 to 2016.

Respectively submitted,

President, Ken Peacock

Kensington Homeowners Association